## SENATOR DAN LAUGHLIN

49TH DISTRICT

SENATE BOX 203049 HARRISBURG, PA 17120-3049 (717) 787-8927

> 1314 GRISWOLD PLAZA SUITE 101 ERIE, PA 16501 (814) 453-2515

dlaughlin@pasen.gov senatorlaughlin.com



## Senate of Pennsylvania

April 20, 2020

COMMITTEES

GAME & FISHERIES CHAIR

BANKING & INSURANCE VICE CHAIR

APPROPRIATIONS

COMMUNITY, ECONOMIC &
RECREATIONAL DEVELOPMENT

INTERGOVERNMENTAL OPERATIONS

URBAN AFFAIRS & HOUSING

The Honorable Tom Wolf Governor 225 Main Capitol The Pennsylvania State Capitol Harrisburg, PA 17120

Dear Governor Wolf:

As our mutual constituents struggle with the effects of the pandemic situation, outdoor activity is proving to be a lifeline for many. On the shores of Lake Erie, we have many boaters and fisher persons who find peace and tranquility out on the lake.

I was intrigued to read that New York, Connecticut and New Jersey boatyards and marinas have been given clearance to open for personal use. Naturally this announcement comes with guidelines about social distancing and sanitation protocols.

This recreational avenue is certainly as important in Pennsylvania especially in Erie County as it is in the aforementioned states. I ask that you give serious consideration to allow the reopening of these facilities with the appropriate precautions.

I understand the need for thoughtful and careful strategic re-openings. At this time I urge you to consider opening our boatyards and marinas as soon as possible.

I would also encourage you to take a serious look at opening golf courses. Now that they are open in New York and other states, I fear we will see many golfers crossing the border for a round of golf. Obviously that will be detrimental to Pennsylvania golf courses and the related economy.

Sincerely,

Dan Laughlin

State Senator

49th Senatorial District